West Malvern Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 
Monday 10th June 2013 in the Fisher Hall.

Before the meeting the Chairman reported on the sad death of Cllr. Joyce Roberts who had been member of the Parish Council since its inception. 

Because of his absence last month, Cllr. Shearer completed the Chairman's acceptance of office prior to the meeting.

Present
Cllrs. Mr W Shearer, Mrs E Harnden, Mr S Allison, Mrs J Burford, Mr A Turner, Mr L Unsworth.

In Attendance
County & District Cllr. Prof. J Raine; Mr D Sharp (Clerk). 

67/13 Apologies
To consider acceptance of apologies for absence from Councillors: District Cllr J Roskams and Mr C Rouse (Malvern Hills Conservators).

68/13 Interests
i. 	Councillors Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPI) and Other Disclosable 	Interests (ODI) regarding items on the agenda: There were none. 
ii. 	Notification of changes to the register of interests: There were none.
iii. 	To consider written requests from councillors for the council to grant a dispensation for 	those with Disclosable Interests to take part in discussions or voting.  (Written requests 	to be with the clerk at least 4 clear days prior to a meeting.): There were none.

69/13 Reports from other representatives
To receive reports from County and District Councillors, Malvern Hills Conservators, Tree and Footpaths Wardens and other representatives: 
County & District Cllr. John Raine reported that he had attended the first County Council meeting and that he was now a member of the Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  He also reported that MHDC had commenced wheelie bin collections, which was causing some traffic disruption in certain areas due to the additional time required.

70/13 Minutes
To consider for adoption the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting:  The minutes of the meeting held on 13th May were approved and signed by the Chairman.

71/13 Progress Reports and other matters arising from the minutes
Gas Lamps:  A late night survey had been conducted last week and 19 out of the25 lamps were fully functional.  Clerk to request a maintenance invoice from Sight Design.

72/13 Planning
The following applications were considered:
	Application No
	From
	Details

	13/00552/HOU
	Mr P Farrer
The Bank House, Westminster Bank
	Single storey front extension and decking area

	13/00580/FUL
	Mr R Raymond
Kenwyn, Brockhill Road
	Dwelling with garage with associated landscaping

	13/00603/TEL
	BT
Adj Raglan House
Westminster Bank
	Single BT telecommunication DSLAM Cabinet (750mm x 1408mm high x 400mm) painted green


13/00552/HOU – It was agreed to recommend the application for refusal: 'The extension would overlook neighbouring properties due to its elevated position and is unsympathetic with the design of neighbouring buildings'.

13/00580/FUL;13/00603/TEL – It was agreed to recommend both applications for approval.

73/13 Playing Fields
To report progress on installation of new equipment for the play area: The Clerk was still awaiting the legal agreement from MHDC.

Following the Rospa playground report it was agreed that the following items were to be attended to:
i. Refit safety tiles to remove trip hazards.
ii. Replace seat in Monkey House.
iii. Replace Zip Wire chain cover. 

Further to the report last month of motor bikes on the playing fields a quad bike had recently been seen although no visible damage had been caused.

74/13	 Allotments & Community Woodland
To report progress on tree planting schedule:  Due to the delay in clearing the brush it was agreed to suggest that the tree be planted in the grounds of the Regent's College.

An allotment inspection was to take place at 11am tomorrow.

75/13 Highways & Footpaths
The Clerk reported that the new VAS position on West Malvern Road between the junctions with Harcourt Road and Brockhill Road had been approved and a speed survey was also to be undertaken.

Complaints had been received over parking on double yellow lines, particularly near the Lamb Inn.  The Clerk was to ask Highways to remark the lines and to put a request to residents in the Hills Echo to park responsibly.

The Clerk was to enquire if the police still undertook speed checks and was to request one for the Noble View area. 

76/13 Noticeboard
To consider installation of new board by the West Malvern Spout: This was approved and a quotation from Greenbarnes Ltd. was approved.

The spare noticeboard was to be offered to the village hall.

77/13 Finance
i. To consider approval of Annual Accounts: The accounts were approved and signed by the Chairman and Clerk.
ii. To consider completion of 'Annual Governance Statement': This was completed and signed by the Chairman and Clerk. 
iii. To consider payment of invoices presented: The following payments were approved
	From/Due to
	Date
	Amount
	Details

	J Moore
	03/06
	£236.00
	Lengthman Fees (May)

	SF Creamer
	31/05
	£40.00
	Bus Shelter Cleaning (May)

	Go Greener
	24/05
	£222.00
	Allotment Skip Hire

	DA Sharp
	13/05
	£313.08
	Clerk’s Fees Jun (£391.48 gross SP25)

	
	Total
	£811.08
	



After these payments are made bank balances will be as follows:

	Savings Account B/F
	£4,459.82
	
	Community Account B/F
	£13,958.99

	
	
	
	WCC Lengthman Scheme (Apr)
	£118.00

	
	
	
	Allotment Rents
	£6.00

	
	
	
	June Payments
	(£811.08)

	Savings Account C/F
	£4,459.82
	
	Community Account C/F
	£13,271.91






78/13 Correspondence
To consider the following correspondence previously circulated: 
	FROM
	* email
	SUBJECT

	Clerk
	*
	Lamb planning application response

	MHDC
	*
	Public Notices Webpage

	MHDC
	*
	Clifton-upon-Teme Neighbourhood Area Designation Consultation

	MHDC
	*
	Leigh and Bransford Neighbourhood Area Designation Consultation

	MHDC
	*
	Electronic consultation on planning applications

	Mr & Mrs Drinkwater
	*
	Parking on West Malvern Road

	CALC
	*
	Parish Conference

	Friends of Malvern Springs 
	*
	Newsletter

	Aon
	
	Insurance confirmation

	Colin Jackson
	
	Noticeboards

	CPRE
	
	Annual Report & AGM



79/13	 Councillors’ items for Report
The Clerk reminded councillors about the planning briefing 'The role of the Councillor in planning matters' at MHDC on Wednesday 12th June.

County and District Cllr. John Raine reported that the AONB may request donations this autumn from parish Councils to help cover costs, particularly those involved with planning application responses.

80/13 Next Meeting
The date of the next Parish Council Meeting was confirmed as Monday 8th July 2013 in the Fisher Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.00 pm.
